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CURRENT SITUATION OF NAGALAND DISASTER 2018

1. The extreme weather and reckless threats of landslides has plunged the Government of
Nagaland on the edge. The unprecedented series of disasters in Nagaland during the monsoon
season, 2018 have disrupted the roads in multiple locations, rendered many people homeless,
damaged agriculture etc. Major developmental efforts of the State have been shattered by the
magnitude, complexity and the frequency of disasters in the State. The State capital Kohima
and particularly the districts of Tuensang, Kiphire and Phek have been severely affected. The
three districts of Tuensang, Kiphire and Phek have been cut off from the rest of the State for
about 15 days since the rains became incessant from the 26™ of July2018. About 359
locations of roads have been totally cut off sending the State into an SoS situation. And
districts like Kiphere, Tuensang and Phek which are bordering Myanmar have been cut off
for more than 15 days. Because of the disaster incidents, 12 lives lost and many properties
were damaged.

2. The Nagaland State Disaster Management Authority (NSDMA) and the department of Food
and Civil Supplies in collaboration with the IAF have made numerous sorties to these
districts to airdrop essential supplies. Eleven lives have been lost and more than 3000
families have been displaced in the State owing to floods and numerous landslides. The State
Govt. has been putting in all efforts to contain the crisis even enlisting the assistance of the
Central Government and its various agencies like, Indian Paramilitary and Military Forces,
Indian Air Force and National Disaster Response Force.

3. The unprecedented monsoon has caused havoc all over the State however, it may be pertinent
to cite two incidents which caused major alarm in the State. In Wokha district where the
Doyang Hydro Electric Project (DHEP) is situated, the water started rising above the normal
level E1.324.30M limit on the 27™ July 2018. This, according to the Manager of the Dam &
Spillway Division was due to incessant rain in the upstream catchment area of the DHEP.
This resulted in discharge of a huge volume of water thereby affecting the villages in the
downstream of Wokha district and about 64 villages in Assam.

4. In Phek district, on the 27" July, owing to incessant rains, a major landslip caused a huge
amount of debris to clog the Sidzu River and an artificial dam was formed stretching to more
than 1km. It was feared that this artificial dam may burst any moment which would cause
massive damage to the downstream villages both in Nagaland and Assam. The State Disaster
Response Force (SDRF) was pressed into duty, however, the area was declared safe on the
31" July after the water started spilling out in small amounts lessening the pressure on the
artificial dam.
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